LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
7.00pm 22 September 2021
PRESENT:  Councillors Goulden (Chair), Bray, Collins, Newton and Yarrow.
Apologies were received from Councillors Sweeting and Ward Councillor Bayram. 
There were three members of the public present for agenda item 96/21.
Clerk:  Alan Bravey

The meeting was held at Laxton Victory Hall.

94/21
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – Councillor Yarrow declared a pecuniary interest in the planning application for 7 St Peters Lane and left the room for that item.  
95/21
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 22 September 2021 should be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
96/21 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – Resolved- to temporarily suspend the meeting to allow public participation.  Members of the public attended to ask whether a play area could be built somewhere in the village, offering to help with a grant application to the Goole Wind Farm trust.  It was noted that the lack of available land was the overriding obstacle for this initiative.   Members of the public also asked whether a 20 mile an hour zone could be introduced on Front Street to counter speeding traffic.  It was agreed that i) the clerk would seek advice on whether there was enough room on the vacant allotments for play equipment and seek advice on other options for land, ii) ERYC would be requested to carry out a speed survey on Front Street and iii) the Speed Watch concept would be promoted again through the Whatsapp group.  

97/21 RE-OPENING THE MEETING – Resolved – to reopen the meeting following temporary suspension.
98/21 ACTION LOG UPDATE – The Public Rights of Way Officer had advised that landowners had recently provided their feedback on proposals at Cotness Footbridge, and that further conversations would be taking place shortly.  The replacement footbridge at Skelton was unlikely to be completed until 2022/23 due to the badger setts and the size of the replacement bridge required.  There had been no feedback from Northern Powergrid regarding Cotness Corner, or the Council’s tree officer or the Council’s public rights of way team.  The rotavator had been repaired and returned to the shed.  The ERYC’s pest control team had removed a hornets nest from the shed.   The Tommy’s were with Councillor Sweeting, and Councillor Goulden agreed to arrange installation when the Church confirmed their preferred location.  
99/21 PARISH COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Bray announced his intention to stand down as Parish Councillor.  Councillor Goulden thanked him for his service to the community over the years as both Councillor and Chair.  
100/21 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – There were no ward councillor updates. 
101/21 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERYC, Festive Lighting Requirements

ii. AEB Architecture and Design, Reply to Parish Council’s comments on planning application to 6 St Peters Lane

iii. Allotment Holder, Notice to quit tenancy 

iv. ERYC, Confirmation that refurbishment work on Church Close to start on 29/9/21 following Village Walkabout (kerbs, potholes)

v. ERYC, Pothole at Saltmarshe to be addressed within 28 days

vi. ERNLLCA, Zoom invite to District Meeting – 21st October at 7pm

vii. Notice of approval of planning permission, 6 St Peters Lane

102/21 ALLOTMENT COMMITTEE – Councillor Sweeting had reported back to the allotment committee on the Parish Council’s long-term commitment to maintaining the allotments, and its view that tenants would need to be responsible for any additional fertilisation and maintenance for their plots. A tenant had agreed to provide water to all allotment holders via a bulk container, to borrow equipment to restore the allotment back to its original condition, and to maintain the grassed areas subject to the Parish Council purchasing suitable equipment.  It was noted that two further tenants had submitted their intention to quit, and the Clerk was to establish the intentions of two other tenants who had sent apologies to the committee meeting.  It was hoped that restoring the land back to its original state, and procuring appropriate coverings where needed, would help attract new tenants.  It was also noted that the southern end of the gardens suffered from overshadowing trees and ponding during winter, and the committee considered alternative uses for those plots, such as a community orchard/meadow, with seating area or potential a children’s play area.       



Resolved – That the recommendations of the allotment committee be supported, and that the Parish Council would review alternative uses for unused plots in connection with the action at minute 92/21.

103/21 COVID RECOVERY EVENTS UPDATE – Resolved – Further to the limited public feedback, and concerns around rising COVID rates, it was agreed to submit a grant bid for children’s entertainment and a village celebratory event for the Queen’s Jubilee.  

104/21 MODEL CODE OF CONDUCT – Resolved – That Laxton Parish Council would adopt the revised code of conduct circulated by East Riding of Yorkshire Council, and would update the declarations of interest forms at the next meeting.  

105/21 HIGHWAYS, DRAINS AND DYKES – Resolved – i) That the Clerk would share the photographs of the Church Close road ponding with ERYC and enquire whether the full extent of the road was adopted ii) the lack of road edge markings on Trandy Lane / Skelton Broad Lane would be reported to ERYC.
106/21 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – a) that it be noted that the follow had been be paid by BACS since the last meeting

i. ERYC, Hornets Nest Removal - £50
ii. Clerk, Competition Prizes - £65
and b) that that the following accounts be approved for payment:

iii. Clerk, Salary October  - £98.64
iv. HMRC – PAYE October £130.40
107/21 AGENDA ITEMS FOR 24 NOVEMBER MEETING – Resolved – a) that maintenance of emergency equipment would be discussed at the next Parish Council Meeting.  
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